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RESPONSE TO THE ROSEAU RIVER ANISHINABE INQUIRY

[Translation]

Minister of Indian Affairs
and Northern Development
Ottawa, Canada
K1A 0H4

September 17, 2003

Ms. Renée Dupuis
Chief Commissioner
Indian Claims Commission
Box 1750, Station “B”
Ottawa, ON K1P 1A2

Dear Ms. Dupuis:

As you are aware, I have received a copy of the Indian Claims Commission’s
February 2001 report on the specific claim of the Roseau River Anishinabe First
Nation: Roseau River Anishinabe First Nation Inquiry - Medical Aid Claim. I was
impressed with the thoroughness of the Commission’s examination into this matter.

After having reviewed the matter carefully, Canada has decided to reject the
Commission’s recommendation that it negotiate compensation for medical aid
payments with the First Nation. Furthermore, Canada will not be undertaking a
review of medical aid to Indians, as the Commission also recommended in its
report. I have consulted with my Cabinet colleague, the Honourable Anne McLellan,
Minister of Health Canada, and she supports my decision. Let me assure you that the
Government of Canada has always been, and continues to be, firmly committed to
ensuring the welfare of Canada’s native peoples.

I thank the Indian Claims Commission for having conducted the inquiry into this
claim.

Yours sincerely,

(signed)

Robert D. Nault, P.C., M.P.
c.c.: Mr. Daniel Bellegarde

Mr. Terrance Nelson
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